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Cardinal Environmental Consultants, Inc. 
2691 Dow Avenue, Suite C-2 

Tustin, CA 92780 
Phone:  (714) 730-5931 

Fax:  (714) 730-1697 
 
 
 

 
Date:   November 14th, 2019 
 
 
Owner/Client:  Laguna Beach Unified School District 
   550 Blumont Street 
   Laguna Beach, CA 92651 
 
 
Attention:    Mr. Ryan Zajda 
 
 
SUBJECT:  RESULTS OF THE 3 YEAR RE-INSPECTION OF ASBESTOS 

 CONTAINING MATERIALS: LAGUNA BEACH USD 
 
 
Dear Mr. Zajda: 
 
In November 2019, Cardinal completed the re-inspection of the previously identified 
asbestos-containing materials within the District, as mandated by the Asbestos-Hazard 
Emergency Response Act (AHERA.) All such remaining materials were found and 
evaluated as to their hazard potential. Our report and recommendations for ongoing 
management of the materials is attached. 
 
All materials have been found to be in good condition.  No additional action is required 
beyond the routine operations and maintenance schedule. 
 
As required by the AHERA regulations, the availability of this information should be 
made known to facility personnel. Furthermore, it should be given to any District 
personnel or contractor doing maintenance or construction work at the facility. 
 
 
 

Sincerely yours,  
 

CARDINAL ENVIRONMENTAL CONSULTANTS INC., 
A California Corporation 

By: 
 
 
 

Ronald R. McDaniel 
California Certified Asbestos Consultant #01-2865 
























